

### Dear Parents/Carers

I hope that you all had a good long weekend. I cannot believe we are approaching the last week of term of the academic year. It is certainly true the older you get the more time flies!

All the children had a real treat on Wednesday as they had a drumming workshop with Zac. Zac is Mrs Tilbury's son who works as a drum teacher. The children had great fun while learning about rhythm and dynamics. A big thank you to Zac for giving up his time to do this and for the opportunity for the children to hear a live musician.



Next week we are looking forward to our end of year trip to Cotswold Wildlife Park. Please check the weather conditions for Tuesday and make sure that you dress your child in appropriate clothing. School uniform needs to be worn and your child will need drinks for the day and a packed lunch whether that's one supplied from home or ordered through Fresh Start. Your child has to carry their lunch around so a backpack is a good idea for the day.

Kind Regards

Tina Lagar

Tina Lagdon - Head Teacher





# Thursday 20th July

We look forward to welcoming all Year 2 parents & carers to our Year 2 Leavers Assembly at 2pm in the school hall. This is the last opportunity that the children in Year 2 will be able to perform to you all so I hope as many of you as possible are able to attend.

### **Summer Reading Challenge**

Make sure that you sign up for the Brackley library reading challenge. It's free to sign up and the library have got lots of fun events planned for the summer holidays. Signing up for the challenge is a great way to help maintain or improve children's literacy skills.

### **Carrier Bag Request**

Please can you kindly send a strong carrier bag into school with your child on Monday so that they can bring home some of the wonderful work that they have done this academic year.

## **School and Library Books**

It is getting to that time of year when all of our resources are being checked and sorted. We have noticed that we are missing quite a few books from our school set packs. Can we please therefore ask you all to have a good look at home and if you come across any school reading or library books kindly return these to school. As we are sure you will all appreciate we cannot always purchase single books from missing packs so it makes that particular pack incomplete. Thank you.

## Mufti Day for Winning House - Term 6

The winning team for Term 6 will be communicated to you on Monday afternoon. The children in the winning team will be invited to wear mufti on **Wednesday 19**<sup>th</sup> **July.** 

## **National Online Safety**

We have been really proud to be a certified school with National Online Safety for the last couple of years and are really close to gaining accreditation for this year. The last thing we need is for some parents to register <a href="https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/waynflete-infants-school">https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/waynflete-infants-school</a> and complete a course on Online Safety.

We would like to remind you that the National Online Safety website has lots of posters and help guides for all the online platforms, as well as quick helpful video guides to help with some top tips for online safety for younger children in KS1. As well as the website you can download an app from the Apple/Android Stores.

This week we have attached a guide about what parents and carers need to know about "Stay safe online this summer"

## Recycle your ink cartridges

To raise money for our school and help to protect the environment, if you have any used printer ink cartridges that you would like to dispose of, we are happy to take these off your hands. If you can kindly drop these into the Main Reception where we have a recycling box.





## **Safeguarding**

Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility and this is at the heart of everything we do within school. WIS is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. All children have the right to be and feel safe. If you have any concerns about any child please contact the schools Designated Safeguarding Leads who are Mrs Lagdon and Mrs Watson.

## **Next Week**

Monday 17 <sup>th</sup> July	Please can you send your child to school with a strong carrier bag to bring any work home that they have.  The Winning House Team for Term 6 will be communicated to you in the afternoon.
Tuesday 18 <sup>th</sup> July	Whole School Trip to Cotswold Wildlife Park & Gardens (If you haven't booked a packed lunch for your child with Fresh Start, please kindly make sure you send them with their own packed lunch).  Can those parents/carers who have not yet given their consent and paid their voluntary contribution please do so by Monday morning at the very latest. Unfortunately, we will not be able to take children without their parents/carers consent. Thank you.
Wednesday 19 <sup>th</sup> July	Mufti Day for the Winning House Team.
Thursday 20 <sup>th</sup> July	Year 2 Parents & Carers invited to our Year 2 Leavers Assembly at <b>2pm in the School Hall.</b>
Friday	Last Day of Term